

PRESIDENT: Gerald Laundry - 647-0259
VICE PRESIDENT: Pat Driscoll - 226-4359
SECRETARY/TREASURER: Rosemary Frank - 451-8187

DESIGNEES: Roger Westerberg - 458-0708

\* Al Amsden - 484-4058

MEETING: Monday - December 14, 1981 - Sanborn Aviation - 7:30 P.M.

Chapter news should be forwarded to DICK BECKER who is the new newsletter coordinator. Dick lives at 130 Dahlia Street - Mahtomedi phone: 429-1256.

NORM SCHWEITZ is now a licensed pilot. Congratulations Norm!!

RON VOLKNER has been taxiing his Zenith. Happy flying, Ron!!

BOR HILLIARD was in town - the group spent a lively evening at - of course - the Savoy. Nice seeing you again, Bob!

JIM OLSON donated a sand blaster to the chapter. It is in need of an old spray gun and a canister vacuum cleaner. Any offers? Thanks, Jim!

Aviation Electronic Service is the name of a recently completed aircraft radio shop at Lake Elmo Airport. The shop is located in the Avcon Automotive hanger adjoining Mayer Aviation. Russ Callender is the owner of the shop and he advised that his shop is equipped for service, maintenance and installation of all Nav-Com, pulse limited to DME & transponders, pilot and altimeter static checks. His telephone number is 770-3367.

Calendars have been ordered for 1982 so get your bucks together and get YOURS at the meeting. See YOU there!

Have the morriest Obvistmens and the happiest New Year every! Jas Maris